March 29, 1933

Dr. A. S. Pope, Director Division of Tuberculosis Room 519, State House Boston, Mass.

Dear Doctor Pope:

Some very high figures have been given as to the incidence of positive blood tests in tuberculosis—so high, in fact, that I am interested to know if this high incidence still prevails. I should, therefore, like to write to a few of the outstanding tuberculosis hospitals in the country and find out if they have any figures bearing on this question. If you have a short list of them and their superintendents readily available, it will be pleasing to me if you will send them to me, so that I may write for the information which I wish.

I am sorry that I do not have an opportunity to see you oftener. This, I hope, will not prevail indefinitely. I have been very busy, which, in part, accounts for it.

Very sincerely,

Wm. A. Hinton, M.D., Chief Wassermann Laboratory

WAH: RT